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The City of Grand Island Public Works Department invites public and press to attend a ribbon cutting ceremony celebrating the completion of the Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) Administration, Laboratory and Operations Building Expansion project at 10:00am on Wednesday November 17, 2021.  The ceremony will take place at the WWTP Administration, Laboratory and Operations Building, located at 508 S Shady Bend Rd, Grand Island, Nebraska and feature speeches by Mayor Roger Steele, as well as staff from HDR Engineering, Inc., Sampson Construction Co., Inc. and the City of Grand Island.  The project is anticipated to be complete by early November 2021.

The project included several enhancements:

· A new, larger, more modern laboratory was constructed to house the equipment needed to meet current regulatory requirements, and an independent HVAC was installed to prevent cross contamination with the office and operations areas.

· A larger Operations room was constructed with sufficient communications capacity to handle all of the control and monitoring equipment.

· Additional office space was added to handle current and anticipated staff based on a 50 year projection.

· Security was improved by adding access controls between the administration’s public area and the sensitive laboratory and operations areas.

The project was awarded to Sampson Construction Co., Inc. of Lincoln, Nebraska in the total amount of $3,458,118.00

Representatives from Sampson Construction Co., Inc., HDR Engineering, Inc., and the Grand Island Wastewater Division of the Public Works Department are in the process of inspecting the new systems in the building to ensure that each one is operating properly. 

Residents wanting more information should contact Public Works Administration at 308-385-5455 or robertg@grand-island.com.  Information can also be found at www.grand-island.com/wwprojects or the Public Works Facebook page at www.facebook.com/GI.PublicWorks.
